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Palm Coast Decorative Painters 

An Affiliate of the Society of Decorative Painters November 2022 

Letter from the President 

 
Ladies of the Brush 
 
Fall is in the air and the holidays are upon us.  
Always a busy time of the year, but I love it. 
 
We have one more workshop and then it’s time 
for the Christmas party.  Noreen and her com-
mittee have been busy beavers preparing for the 
party.  It is a fun time when we can dress up, eat 
up and just enjoy everyone’s company. 
 
The new officers will take over after the party 
and new things are coming down the pike.  The 
most important one will be the transition from a 
chapter to a club. 
As most of you know, SDP is basically gone.  
Change is hard, but we are hardy and will do 
what is necessary to stay together as a group. 
 
See you at the November meeting. 
  
Lee Fasnacht 
 

 

Please keep former member Barbara           

Jacobs in your prayers.  She is having 

health problems.  If you would like to      

send her a card, her address is: 

    15951 Loves Mill Lane 

       #1136 

   Gainesville,  VA  20155 

 

Leetter from the 1st Vice President 

 
Hi Ladies – 
 
I hope all of you ladies were able to complete that cute little 
Santa who was getting ready to make his Christmas deliver-
ies.  Lee, thanks for introducing all of us to that cute little 
fellow. 
 
The end of our scheduled painting projects for 2022 is almost 
here.  We just have one more Workshop scheduled and that 
Workshop, scheduled for November 12th, should really put 
us in the mood for the upcoming holidays.  Alise Duerr will 
be teaching the ‘Snowman with Lights’.  This project is 
painted on a 10’x20’ canvas and is embellished with spar-
kling lights.  A really lovely holiday project! 
 
At our November meeting, we will also be selecting the pro-
jects YOU would like to paint in 2023.  We have received a 
really nice selection of projects and I think you will have a 
difficult time selecting only 10.  Please plan to attend this 
meeting! 
 
A special thanks to everyone who returned their question-
naires.  I am now in the process of typing up the responses 
for our teachers and anyone else who may be interested in 
teaching a Workshop in the future.  I’m sure this information 
will be very helpful to them. 
 
Our November luncheon menu will feature ‘Italian Wedding 
Soup & Assorted Rolls’ for only $5. 
 
If anyone needs to finish a project or needs help in prepping 
an upcoming project, just remember, many of us are painting 
at the Palm Coast Community Center on Wednesdays, from 
9am to 11:30am.  We’ll all be happy to help you!  There is no 
charge and everyone is welcome! 
  
You can always contact me by email (rcm0335@gmail.com) 
or phone (386-447-1923), if you have any questions. 
 
See you at our final Workshop for 2022 on November 12th, 
if not before. 
 
Ruth McDonald  
First Vice President 
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Palm Coast Decorative Painters 

Supply List for Workshops for 

 Beginners or a Check List for all: 

 

Paper towels 

Container for water 

Scissors 

Blue tape 

Ruler 

Different types of erasers (black, 

white, kneaded, etc. depending on 

your project) 

Pencil 

Pen 

Stylus 

Hand Wipes 

Graphite paper (white or black, de-

pending on the project) 

The background paint you used to 

basecoat 

Multi-pastel Chalk Pencil – gray and 

white 

Palette Paper or wet palette  

Brushes as suggested by the teacher 

or/plus brushes that work best for 

you (better to have too many than 

not the one you need) + cleaner 

Your instructions for the project/

prep work and the picture of the 

project         

Lunch or a snack/water 

Palette knife 

 

Optional, depending on project: 

Small plastic containers with lids for 

paint 

Sandpaper 

Q-tips 

Toothpicks 

Reading glasses, if you need ‘em 

Permanent black marker 
 

 
 
 

    

Board of 2022 
 

President 
Lee Fasnacht 

313-5698 
carnivalnite@gmail.com 

 
1st Vice President 

Ruth McDonald 
386-447-1923 

rcm0335@gmail.com 
 

2nd Vice President 
Lynn Rankin 

858-354-9666 
My.veryown@live.com 

 
Secretary 

Judy Hennenlotter 
386-276-0236 

No email 
 

Treasurer 
Lana Raymond   

445-2794 
kray9106@aol.com 

 
Newsletter Editor 

Georgia Strein 
386-439-1875 

painterpal@earthlink.net 
 

Ways & Means 
Kathy Lamb 

860-460-8344 
kmlamb56@hotmail.com 

 
Past Presidents 

Lois Higginbotham 2003-2004 
Pat Smelkoff  2004-2006 

Letitia Fraedrich 2006-2009 
Lee Fasnacht 2009-2011 

Barbara Brown 2011-2013 
Ginny Wiegand  2013-2015 
Judy Beuchert  2015  - 2017 
Lana Raymond  2017—2019 

 
 

 

 

 

 
2022 Committee  

Chairpersons  
 

Holiday Party 
Noreen Walker 
Paula Tormey 

 
Nominating 

Jane Van Buren 
386-446-0982 
Joyce Williams 
386-290-5494 

 
Hospitality 

Noreen Walker 
386-263-2627 

fwguscg1@gmail.com 
 

Publicity 
Joyce Williams 
386-290-5494 

jwilliams821@cfl.rr.com 
  

Sunshine  
Joanne Hedges 

Joanne.hedges@aol.com 
386-672-1197 

Temporary 
Nedra Lyman 
386-717-8779 

lesned903@aol.com 
 

Webmaster  
Jim Nichols  

jim.beach@charter.net 
 

Compassion Fund  
The Board 

 
Kids R First  

Lana Raymond  
445-2794 

kray9106@aol.com 
 

Website 
www.palmcoastdecorati

vepainters.com 
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Palm Coast Decorative Painters 
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             WORKSHOP SIGN UP 
            
Name_____________________ ________________ 
 
Phone _____________________________________ 
 
Address____________________________________ 
 
City&St&Zip___________________________ 
 
Sign me up for the following workshop (s)..  I under-
stand that the pattern and supply list will be sent upon 
payment. 
  

 
November 12, 2022 
Snowman with Lights 
Taught by Alise Duerr 
 
Check No.   ______________________________ 
Guests $20.00  Paid to PCDP 
 
Luncheon  $5.00:  Yes _______ No  _________ 
 
Mail to Ruth McDonald  
             26 Cloverdale Ct. South        
             Palm Coast, FL  32137 

                MEMBERSHIP   
 

                   MEMBERSHIP DUES 2023 FOR 
PALM COAST DECORATIVE PAINTERS 

Name ________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip ________________________________ 
 
Telephone # _____________________________ 
 
Email _______________________________________ 
 
Birthday (Month/Day) ____________________ 
National ID # ____________________________ 
 
Spouse/Partners Name ___________________ 
 
Membership dues are paid annually by October 1st. 
 
Make Check Payable to PCDP in the amount of $15.00. 
Mail to:   Lynn Rankin 
                12 Kasbah Place 
                Palm Coast, FL   32164  
                         Phone  858-354-9666 
  _________________________________________ 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
      
 
 
                           
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 4 

 

Palm Coast Decorative Painters 

 

Palm Coast Decorative Painter Chapter Meeting Minutes –October 8 , 2022 
 

Lee convened the meeting at 9:00 am. She opened with an informative status report on national SDP,  nega-
tive financials and tenuous future. Foundation has closed its museum with holdings now being returned to 
artists/families. Website meeting to vote on dissolving or merging with SDP Foundation to be rescheduled 
from cancelled voting on 9/20. Members encouraged to vote when announced at SDP Chapter Gatherings.  
 
Implications for PCDP discussed. Some chapters have already converted to independent chapters or clubs. 
We have insurance coverage when we meet at the Women's Club. Much more to come on this issue. Mem-
bers asked to forward any ideas or questions to chapter officers as they continue to actively monitor and ad-
vise members on national's status and prepare for PCDP's future as a chapter or club. 
 
NOTE: Due to tenuous status of SDP,  members advised not to renew SDP dues at this time; PCDP dues are 
still due to Lynn Rankin now. 
 
Member status: Our thoughts are with Barbara Jacobs who is now in assisted living and to Pat Smelkoff 
whose home and belongings were flooded in Ft. Meyers.  
 
The last class of the year will be in November, Alise Duerr's Snowman with Lights. Roxanne Pulchski to 
teach our February seminar. Ruth encouraged members to submit proposals before 10/20 deadline for 2023 
classes. 
 
Ginny Wiegand's daughter Cheryl donated 2 of Ginny's projects and watches. Agreed these would be auc-
tioned at our Christmas Party. 
 
Sign up sheet for Christmas Party food and beverages. We also need volunteers to help set up and clean up. 
 
Lana presented the Treasurer's Report. 
 
Lana reminded that this is Breast Cancer Awareness Month and for members to get mammograms. 
 
All looking forward to Georgia's return. 
 
Slate of 2023 officers presented and approved: 
President.............Lana Raymond  
1st Vice...............Ruth McDonald 
2nd Vice..............Lynn Rankin 
Secretary.............Noreen Walker  
Treasurer.............Paula Tormey  

 
Members have been busy painting boxes for Kids Are First. 12 were displayed today by Maria, Judy, Ruth 
and Noreen. Kathy shared boxes she painted for Christmas Come True, a local charity that provides families 
in need with toys, clothing and personal items for Christmas.  
 
Lana and Kathy Lamb have volunteered to organize next year's fashions show at Chez Jacqueline. Kathy re-
ports that interest is already strong for the Club's primary fund raiser which was highly successful last year. 
 
Kathy thanked everyone for supporting today's raffle that raised $80. 
 
Respectfully Submitted  
Judy Hennenlotter 
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Palm Coast Decorative Painters 

WAYS & MEANS 
 

Dear Palm Coast Decorative painters, 
 
As one of our members said, be careful what you ask for.   I asked for donations and you came 
through and boy did you come through.   We are so thankful for all the donations, and I'm go-
ing to ask, if you have items to donate to Ways and Means to please hold them until the first of 
the year.  Thank you one and all. 
 
Kathy Lamb 
 
  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 
Thanks to all Palm Coast and Seaside members who have already signed up for the Christmas 
Party and said they would bring something to eat or drink. 
PCDP will provide the hot meat main course, tablecloths, utensils, etc. 
 

This combined event should be fun and memorable. We're looking forward to enjoying our 
members' special dishes. Please email Noreen Walker at fwuscg1@gmail.com to let her know 
you will be attending and what you'll bring. So far, we have beverages   and still need salads, 
sides, breads and desserts.  
 

A sign up sheet will be at the next general meetings. Volunteers to help set up and clean up will 
be needed and greatly appreciated. 

 
Noreen 
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Palm Coast Decorative Painters 

 

KIDS R FIRST 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ladies, beautiful boxes have been painted by our members for the Kids R First Program 
this year.  This is such a meaningful community project.  Hopefully, we will make one 
more trip to the Guardian ad litem office to bring some cheer to the kids.  This month 
we have multiple boxes painted by Maria Pereira and Noreen Walker.  Thank you to Ju-
dy Hennenlotter and Ruth McDonald for the boxes they painted.  I chose two projects 
based on coloring book characters.   
 

As always, thank you for your support. 
Lana 
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Palm Coast Decorative Painters 

January 8 
2022 

February 5 March 5 
 

April 1 & 2 
SEMINAR 

May 7 June 4 

3—D Starfish 
Taught by Alise Duerr 

 
 
 

Pen & Ink 
Taught by 

Cheri Bergquist 

Sunflowers 
Watercolor 
Taught by 

Paula Tormey 

Kathy 
Swigon 

 
 
 

Non-traditional 
Strokework 
Taught by 

Lee Fasnacht 

Pelican 
Taught by Pat 

Smelkoff 

July 9 August 6 September  10 October 1 November 12 December 3 

 
Driftwood Beach 

Scene 
Taught by 

Paula Tormey 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dasher The  
Reindeer 
Taught by 

Cheri Bergquist 

Holloween 
Gourd 

Taught by 
Ann Hedberg 

Around The 
World 

Taught by 
Lee Fasnacht 

Snowman with Lights 
Taught by 

Alise Duerr 

CHRISTMAS 
LUNCHEON 
W/SEASIDE 

11 AM 

Palm Coast Decorative Painters (PCDP) is a non-profit,  affiliated chapter of the 

 Society of Decorative Painters.  A monthly meeting, followed by a painting work-

shop, is held the first Saturday of each month (usually) at the Flagler Women's 

club, 1524 S. Central Avenue, Flagler Beach.  Business meetings start at 9:00 a.m. 

followed by the scheduled workshop/seminar.   All levels of painters are welcome 

to any of the meetings.  Check out our website (updated at the end of each 

month):   

www.palmcoastdecorativepainters.com  

 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

  No Birthdays this month. 

 

BREAKFAST SNACKS FOR  
NOVEMBER MEETING 

 
           Lois Whitcher 
         Cindy Scott 
         Ruth McDonald  
         Ann Hedberg 

http://www.palmcoastdecorativepainters.com/

